
 
 

Town of Monroe 
Po Box 63  

Monroe, N.H. 03771 
Phone 603-638-2644 

Fax 603-638-2021 
Email: monroeselectmen@monroenh.org 

SELECTMEN MEETING MINUTES 
December 12,2023 

 
Selectmen Present: Justin Bradshaw, John Blanchard 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7 p.m. by Justin Bradshaw. 
 

1. Approval of the minutes from the December 5, 2023 Selectmen Meeting.  Justin moved to approve 
the December 5, 2023 Selectmen Meeting Minutes  and John seconded the motion.  The minutes 
were approved unanimously.   
 

2. Public input 
a. PJ Blanchard came in to talk about the repair of the water leak found on Harleyview Drive.  

The leak and the curb stop have both been repaired. 
 

b. A few concerned citizens questioned taxes and the reappraisal of the homes.   Justin 
explained that the reappraisal is required every 5 years by the State of NH.  Justin then went 
on to discuss the tax rate and how it was determined. 
 

3. Discussion items. 
a. The budget review was postponed as one Selectman was not in attendance. 

  
b. Diane updated the Board on the Fall Festival being planned for early September 2024. 

 
4. Item for Approval  - all items were approved. 

a. Payroll Manifest 
b. Accounts Payable Manifest – General Fund/Water Fund 
c. Cemetery Plot Deed 
d. Contracts for use of Monroe Town Hall 
e. Pistol Permit 
f. Raffle Application 

 
Justin moved to adjourn the meeting, John seconded the motion and the meeting adjourned at 8:50 p.m. 

Respectfully Submitted,    
Diane Gibson Smith, Administrative Assistant 
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